
SJSU PRESIDENT OFFICE: SWASTIKAS AT SJSU 

From: "Mary Papazian, President" <sjsupres@sjsu.edu> 

Date: September 21, 2016 at 5:02:18 PM PDT 

Subject: Hateful Content Found in Residence Halls 

 

Dear Campus Community, 

 

Staff members were informed Tuesday evening of two swastikas and hateful language found in 

Washburn Hall and Campus Village (CVC) on floors primarily housing first-year students. 

 

University police (UPD) commenced an investigation last night. It is ongoing. 

 

Chief Diversity Officer Kathy Wong(Lau), Student Affairs Vice President Reggie Blaylock and others have 

been working to ensure that we attend to the concerns and needs of our students, their resident 

advisors, and other staff. Guided conversations facilitated by the chief diversity officer and residential 

life professionals in Student Housing are being arranged for this evening. 

 

I am both saddened and outraged by this news. Although I am in Long Beach for CSU meetings, I have 

spoken with campus and community leaders and shared our resolve to provide a safe learning 

environment where difficult issues can be addressed collaboratively and transparently. 

 

As new information becomes available, we’ll share it with you. If you become aware of information that 

may be useful to investigators, please call UPD at 408-924-2222. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Mary Papazian 

President 

 

mailto:sjsupres@sjsu.edu
tel:408-924-2222

